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Why an Annual Report? 
 
Some of you may be leafing through this at the Congregational Meeting when these reports are first 
available. Others may be considering membership in Lakeside Presbyterian Church and looking for a 
comprehensive summary of the ministry and mission of this congregation. 
 
Those who wrote these reports were wanting to celebrate what our hard work has contributed this past 
year. Some of us were looking for an appropriate and public way to say Thank You! to volunteers and 
staff who make this church so wonderful! 
 
²ŜΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ōȅ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΦ Lǘ ƎƻŜǎ ƴƻ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ .ǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ǊŜƳŀǊƪŀōƭŜ Ƙƻǿ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǎƪ ŀ ǉǳŜǎǘƛon or cite a 
reference which clearly came from this document.   
 
We have in the church office Annual Reports going back over 20 years now, and then some from various 
points in the 20th Century. A church Annual Report not only cites statistics and dollars, but tells you quite 
a bit about the feel of the ministry and the tone of the congregation! 
 
²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜΩǊŜ Ǝƭŀd for 
those who do and hope you learn about ministry and missions you ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ ƪƴƻǿ ŜȄƛǎǘŜŘΗ ¢ƘŜ 
texture of committee leadership, groups participating, and accomplishments celebrated is a rich 
tapestry. 
 
Most of all, we hope you discern the presence of God guiding and shaping the work we do. We gather to 
worship, we organize ourselves to learn, and through so many different means we serve together. Why 
do we do this? What motivates our making the time, sharing the resources, and setting the goals we 
set? 
 
{ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ άǎǇŜŀƪ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴέ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜŜ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀndings long-honored in our 
tradition. The church is led by the Session; pastors are accompanied by a Board of Deacons in their 
ministry. ̧ ƻǳΩƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ references to the church beyond these walls:  places such as Montreat and 
gatherings such as Presbytery. Buǘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ church is moving beyond ways of the 
past and seeking new opportunities to be faithful and effective. 
 
Most of all, we hope these reports feel to you like an invitation. There are so many places open to 
additional volunteers, new ideas, and fresh vision for what God is calling us to do and to be. If you have 
ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ ǎǘŀŦŦΥ  ǿŜΩƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ 
answers!  But even better is to reach out to the identified leaders, those named in each report, or to 
groups and committees involved in something which interests you! 
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Reports of the Pastors 
 

Report of the Interim Pastor 
 
In working with the Self-Study Committee, I have learned from them. One statement/adage/axiom I 
ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǿŀǎ ά²Ƙŀǘ Dƻǘ ¸ƻǳ IŜǊŜ ²ƻƴΩǘ DŜǘ ¸ƻǳ ¢ƘŜǊŜΣέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƛǘƭŜ ƻŦ ŀ ōƻƻƪΦ 9ǾŜƴ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ 
reading the book, I immediately understood the quote. 
 
Where we are now, for good and ill, is a result of where we have been. The Bible speaks of this as 
άǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƛƴƛǉǳƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǳǇƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΣέ ώ5ŜǳǘΦ рΦфϐ ŀǎ 
άǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŜŀǘŜƴ ǎƻǳǊ ƎǊŀǇŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǘŜŜǘƘ ŀǊŜ ǎŜǘ ƻƴ ŜŘƎŜΣέ ώ9ȊŜƪΦ муΦнϐ ŀƴŘΣ ƛƴ ŀ 
ƳƻǊŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ǿŀȅΣ ŀǎ ά¢Ǌŀƛƴ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǳǇ ƛƴ the way the child should go and when the child is old, he or 
ǎƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ŘŜǇŀǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ ƛǘέ ώtǊƻǾΦ ннΦсϐΦ hǳǊ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴǎ ƻŦ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǊ ŀǊŜ ƳǳƭǘƛƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴŀƭΦ 
 
The same is true of churches. There are five developmental tasks for congregations during the interim 
period.  The first is:  Coming to terms with history, that is, to look at what got us here.  If we look back to 
where Lakeside was in its history when Chris was called to be pastor, we will see a very different 
congregation in a very different place needing a particular set of pastoral skills.  I have heard the time 
Ƨǳǎǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ /ƘǊƛǎ ǿŀǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ŀǎ ά¢ƘŜ {Ǉƭƛǘέ ƻǊ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ŀǎ ά¢ƘŜ ¢ǊƻǳōƭŜǎΦέ  L ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘΣ ƭƻoking further 
back, we could see several events that led up to The Split. 
 
I believe that Chris was the very pastor Lakeside needed at the time we needed him.  Because of what 
Lakeside did and who Lakeside became over the last 22 years, we are in a very different and better 
ǇƭŀŎŜΦ ²Ƙŀǘ /ƘǊƛǎ ŘƛŘ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǳǎ ƎŜǘ ƘŜǊŜΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ Ǝƻǘ ǳǎ ƘŜǊŜΦ  Lǘ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǳǎ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ 
 
The second developmental task is:  Finding a new congregational identity.  We as a congregation are not 
static; we are dynamic, organic, and changing.  Once we have come to terms with where we are, we look 
toward where we are going, where God wants us to go, what God wants us to do, what God wants us to 
become.  That is to look to the future.  Where is the There we want to get to. 
 
We will need to different set of pastoral skills.  We will need to become a different congregation, living 
out our faith in ways consistent with where we want to go. 
 
I think we are to appreciate where we came from over the last 22 years, give thanks that we are not 
where ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƎƻΣ ǘƻ άǎǘǊŀƛƴ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿƘŀǘ ƭƛŜǎ ŀƘŜŀŘέ 
[Philippians 3:13]. 

 

In Christ, 

-Bill Love, Interim Pastor 
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Report of the Associate Pastor 
 
In the first chapter of Acts, Jesus leaves his disciples to figure out ΨŎƘǳǊŎƘΩ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴΦ LƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜƭȅ ŀŦǘŜǊ 
Jesus disappears into the sky, his befuddled followers come up with their next step: replacing Judas. 
Before we get to Pentecost. Before the Holy Spirit arrives and the converts start flocking, the disciples 
decide to fill the empty seat. They cast lots and land on Matthias as the appropriate new team member. 
He is never mentioned again. 
 
I love the book of Acts, especially at times when I am pondering the shifting tides of this whole Jesus 
ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀǘ ƛǘ нллл ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŦƛƎǳǊŜŘ ƻǳǘ ōŜǎǘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜǎΦ hǊΣ Ǉǳǘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǿŀȅΣ 
ŜǾŜƴ нллл ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŎƭƻǎŜǎǘ ǘƻ WŜǎǳǎ ƘŀŘƴΩǘ ŦƛƎǳǊŜŘ ƻǳǘ ōŜǎǘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜǎΦ !ǘ ǘƛƳŜǎΣ ǿŜ ŦŜŜƭ ōŜŦǳŘŘƭŜŘ 
and distracted. At times, we rely on the toss of a dice. At times, we figure the best thing to do is re-fill the 
seat that used to be filled or aim for the magic number 12. 
 
Ψ/ƘǳǊŎƘΩ ŀǎ ŀƴ ŜƴŘŜŀǾƻǊ ƛǎ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎΦ aŜŀƴǿƘƛƭŜΣ [ŀƪŜǎƛŘŜ ƛǎ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎΦ нлмт Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ 
change and transition. At times, it has felt like perhaps too much: we moved to a new way of 
understanding finances with One Fund, the senior pastor of 22 years retired, and we introduced new 
approaches to programming with At the Table. Meanwhile, our demographics are ever-shifting as 
generations come ŀƴŘ ƎƻΣ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ƭƛǾŜǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ōǳǎƛŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōǳǎƛŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎŜǎ 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǿƛƴŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƭŀǘŜ нлмлΩǎΦ  
 
L ƘŀǾŜ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜŘ ƳƛƎƘǘƛƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǘ ƻƴŎŜΦ .ǳǘ L ŀƭǎƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ 
pastoral transition was going to be difficult and at times overwhelming no matter what else was going on 
at Lakeside. And I believe that such times of change offer a unique, once-in-a-church-generation 
opportunity to embrace the unknown, try new things, and in so doing allow ourselves to take stock of 
who we are and who God is calling us to be. 
 
We have certainly done that throughout 2017. We have thrown energy behind innovative new ministries 
like At the Table, all the while consistently processing how that has gone and what it means for next steps. 
We have adjusted youth ministry based on the energies of our Youth Council, then shifted back as we 
lived into new approaches and changing participants. Through it all, we have grown weary but never 
stopped asking one another the difficult fundamental questions: why do we want to raise our children in 
the faith? Why do we go to church at all? What is different about doing church instead of doing other 
activities? Who does Jesus truly call us to be? 
 
Looking back at those early Jesus-followers in Acts, there were times they struggled with change by simply 
tossing the die or filling the seat. And there were times when they were able to ask themselves hard 
questions and re-focus their energies to the heart of the matter. After the appointment of Matthias, the 
Holy Spirit appears to the gathered community (more than those twelve men, by the way). Having been 
ǘƻǳŎƘŜŘ ōȅ DƻŘΩǎ ǎǘǊŀƴƎŜ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƭƛǎǘŜƴǎ ŀƴŜǿ ǘƻ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ǿƻǊŘǎ ŀōƻǳǘ WŜǎǳǎΣ ŀ ǎǇŜŜŎƘ 
ǘƘŀǘ ŜƴŘǎΥ άƭŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ ƘƻǳǎŜ of Israel know with certainty that God has made him both Lord and 
aŜǎǎƛŀƘΣ ǘƘƛǎ WŜǎǳǎ ǿƘƻƳ ȅƻǳ ŎǊǳŎƛŦƛŜŘέ όнΥосύΦ ²Ŝ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ άǿŜǊŜ Ŏǳǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘέ 
(2:37). This, after all, is what the whole church thing is about. 
 
The changes, the creativity, the movement of this past year has not just been about shuffling the deck, 
throwing the die, re-filling the chairs. It has been and will continue to be hard. But it has been and will 
continue to be essential as long as ƛǘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ Ŏǳǘ ǳǎ άǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘέΤ ŀǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀǎ ƛǘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ŎƛǊŎƭŜ 
back and circle back and circle back to our belief that Jesus is both Lord and Messiah. 
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As we enter 2018, I hope we can be proud of the tremendous amount we have learned and grown through 
the challenges and gifts of 2017. In education, for instance, we are considering the best ways to re-
introduce programming during the Church School hour while honoring the changing tides of church 
culture and while tending the gift that At the Table has been and will continue to be. 
 
Even as we search for a new Senior Pastor, Lakeside can rest in the hope that amid change some things 
remain: the strong love and support in and between members of this congregation, the unique beauty of 
our worship, the call to serve through mission and education, and ς most important ς the continued 
presence of the Holy Spirit.  
 
Thanks be to God. 
 
In Christ, 
Louisa W. Umphres, Associate Pastor  
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Reports of Staff Members 
 

Report of the Director of Music 
 

I thank all of the singers, ringers and instrumentalists that we have at Lakeside. It is your continued 
dedication that enriches our worship services and glorifies God. 
 
The music program at Lakeside Presbyterian Church continues to be strong. We had full choir support in 
services from January-May and then again from September-December. The members of these choirs 
serve our congregation each week by diligently attending rehearsals and participating in our services.  
 
I continue serving as the Ohio State Chair on the board of Area 5 Handbell Musicians of America. This 
board position has allowed me to expand our handbell program and bring more attention to our church. 
I was a clinician for the Area 5 Spring Festival in March 2017 at the Covington Convention Center, 
leading a repertoire reading session and ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άtǊƻŎŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭǎΣ hǎǘƛƴŀǘƻǎ ŀƴŘ tŜŀƭǎΧhƘΣ 
ƳȅΗέΦ L ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀŘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ {ǇǊƛƴƎ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭǎ ƛƴ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎǘƻƴΣ ²± ŀƴŘ aŀŎƪƛƴŀŎ 
Island, MI in April 2018. 
 

In November 2017, we were able to purchase this new Estonia 6Ωмέ Ǉƛŀƴƻ 
through the generous efforts of a single donor who provided 1/3 of money, 
which enabled us to raise the other 2/3 needed from the Northern Kentucky 
Community Chorus, Vocal Arts Ensemble, Linton Chamber Music and 
members of Lakeside. This instrument is perfect in our sanctuary. It has a 
bright tone that rings throughout our lovely acoustics and will serve our 
congregation and the community for many years. 
 
 
 

 
Celebration Choir & Children's Handbells  
Claire Miller plans and directs both of these 
ensembles and I assist her. Celebration Choir & 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IŀƴŘōŜƭƭǎ ōŜƎŀƴ ƛƴ нлмт ǊŜƘŜŀǊǎƛƴƎ 
weekly on Sunday nights. In the fall, their 
rehearsal schedule changed to reflect the new 
programming of At the Table. They also rehearsed 
on some Sunday mornings. Thank you to the 
parents of our children. By making the 
commitment to drive your children to Lakeside for rehearsals, you make it possible for them to 
experience a more complete participation in worship services. 
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Kyrie Choir  
I conduct and Claire accompanies this ensemble that 
rehearses on Sunday nights at 4:30 pm. The singers in Kyrie 
Choir are dedicated to attend rehearsals and participate in 
worship services. They sing both on their own, as a youth 
choir, and combined with Chancel Choir for the seasonal 
services of Lessons and Carols and Easter. It is amazing how 
much talent we have in our youth.  
 

Lakeside Ringers  
We currently have thirteen members in this ensemble: Dottie Caster, 
Ginny Clark, Tracy Clark, Linda Crutchfield, Sally Harvey, MJ Hayman, Rick 
Marquardt, Claire Miller, Blair Williams, Debbie Williams, Drew White, 
Leslie White and Taylor White. They are dedicated to attend rehearsals 
and to practice together to ensure a good product. Playing handbells is 
different than singing in a choir, where others are also singing your part. 
Each ringer is personally responsible for the precise execution of their 
part, so they must possess a high level of independent musicianship in 
order to make the music occur seamlessly. They participated in the Area 5 
Spring Festival of the Handbell Musicians of America in April 2017 in 
Covington, KY, rang at the Ft. Mitchell Country Club in December and will participate in the upcoming 
Spring Festival in April 2018 in Mackinac Island, MI. 
 

Chancel Choir 
Chancel Choir rehearses on Thursday nights and sings in the 
11 am service from September through May. They then 
function as the core of Summer Choir for another ten weeks. 
We currently have 32 members. The Chancel Choir sings 
introits, anthems, and service music. Not only do they provide 
music for the Sunday morning service, but also for Ash 
Wednesday, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday and Christmas 
Eve. Their largest service during the year is our traditional 
Lessons and Carols Service during Advent.  
   

Summer Music  
Last summer our intergenerational Summer Choir of 37 members sang twice per month. We also had 
vocal and instrumental music provided by: Tom Clark, Sally Harvey, Betsy John Jennings, Rick Marquardt, 
Claire Miller and Andrew Nash.  
 
Music Concert Series  
Lakeside's concert schedule was full and well attended in 2017.  

January 6th: Westminster Choir tour concert 
January 21stΥ t.ϧW ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ά! ²ƻǊƭŘ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎέ 
January 29thΥ ·ŀǾƛŜǊ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ aŜƴΩǎ /ƘƻǊǳǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ 
March 5thΥ .Ŝƭ /ŀƴǘƻ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƛƴŎƛƴƴŀǘƛ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /Ƙorus concert 
April 1stΥ t.ϧW ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ aŀŘŎŀǇ tǳǇǇŜǘǎΥ ά[ƛǘǘƭŜ wŜŘ wƛŘƛƴƎ IƻƻŘέ 
April 9thΥ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ YŜƴǘǳŎƪȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ƘƻǊǳǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ άhǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ŜǇǘƘǎέ 
November 4thΥ t.ϧW ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ά! aǳǎƛŎŀƭ ½ƻƻΗέ 
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November 12th: CCM Faculty Artist Series with Alan Siebert, trumpet 
December 3rdΥ bY// ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ά{ƻƴƎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {Ŝŀǎƻƴέ 

 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŜǊƛŜǎΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ άƭƛƪŜέ ƻǳǊ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ό[ŀƪŜǎƛŘŜ aǳǎƛŎ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ 
Series), share our posts, plan to attend one of our events and invite others!  
 
Outside Choirs  
Lakeside has definitely been noticed by people outside of our church family as a place for music. The 
Northern Kentucky Community Chorus and the Vocal Arts Ensemble use our sanctuary for rehearsals 
throughout the year. We also host other choirs when asked, if our calendar allows it.  
 
I look forward to another wonderful year of music-making in 2018. Please consider joining one of the 
ensembles and bring a friend with you to one of our concerts. There are many opportunities for you 
here.  
 
[ŜǘΩǎ ƪŜep making a joyful noise!  
Stephanie Nash, Director of Music 
 
 
 

Report of /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ aǳǎƛŎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ 
 
нлмтΤ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ƎǊƻǿǘƘΣ ƎƻƻŘōȅŜΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƎƭƻǊƛƻǳǎ ƳǳǎƛŎΗ 
 
!ǎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΣ нлмт ǿŀǎ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ƎǊƻǿǘƘ ŦƻǊ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ŀnd Lakeside. With the 
assistance of Pastor Louisa and the Church School Committee we ended our 2017 Church School Season 
ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ΨŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŘ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΩ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛƴ aŀȅ- a tradition we began 3 years ago that has served to 
be a special ending to our year together. Our Church School season was fueled by some extremely 
dedicated volunteers and about 8-мл ŎƻǊŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŜŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪΦ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭ ōŜƎŀƴ 
each Sunday with songs, stories, and sharing in the Sanctuary. Family workshops were programmed 
once a month to give our volunteer teachers a break but also incorporate parents, siblings, and new 
experiences into our faith building efforts. 
 
In June, the church school committee had a one-day retreat where we dreamed a new dream. A dream 
of a ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳƛƴƎ ǎƘƛŦǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǇǘ ƻŦ Ψ/ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΦΩ ²Ŝ ƴŀƳŜŘ ƻǳǊ 
ŘǊŜŀƳ Ψ!ǘ ¢ƘŜ ¢ŀōƭŜΩ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлмтΦ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀōƭŜ ǿŀǎ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀƴ 
intergenerational approach to faith building. Shifting our learning from carpet-time to table-time. 
/ƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǇŜǊŎŜǇǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǎ ƻŦ ŀ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ Ψ{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩ ƳƻŘŜƭ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƛƴ 
hopes that in changing our model, we could alleviate volunteer burn-out and perhaps entice families to 
participate in a different way.  
 
As a member of the Lakeside Staff, 2017 was a year of a big goodbye. Saying Bon Voyage to Rev. Chris 
Torrey was hard for me. Chris was instrumental in my growth in my ministry at Lakeside. We worked 
extremely closely for several ȅŜŀǊǎΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǿƘŜƴ L ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛǾŜ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘŀŦŦΩǎ ŎƭƻǎŜ-
ƪƴƛǘ ΨƘƛǾŜ-ƳƛƴŘΩ ƳŜƴǘŀƭƛǘȅ ǿŀǎ ōǳǊǎǘ ƻǇŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƭŜŦǘ ǘƻ Ŧƭȅ ǎƻƭƻτa strange feeling that at times 
was liberating but mostly confusing and sad for me. A short paragraph will never do my gratitude to 
Chris Torrey justice. We carry on! 
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As the Assistant Music Director, 2017 was a year of more and more glorious music! Beyond my 
ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ [ŀƪŜǎƛŘŜΩǎ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǎǘΣ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǿŜ όŀŘǳƭǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƪƛŘŘƻǎύ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀǘ [ŀƪŜǎƛŘŜ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ƳŜ Ƴȅ 
ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ƧƻȅΦ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŎƘƻƛǊ ŀƴŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōŜƭƭǎ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳǳǎƛŎ ƻƴŎŜ ŀ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ммΥлл 
services. It is an honor to serve as a part of such a knowledgeable and talented music staff; Stephanie 
and Thom continue to inspire me and support me iƴ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŀǘ LΩƳ ŦƻǊŜǾŜǊ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭΦ 
 
-Claire Miller 
 
 
 

Report of the Nursery Supervisor 
 
The church nursery and childcare program located at the front of the preschool continued to serve our 
youngest church members this year including infants-preschoolers during Sunday morning church 
services, church school, and assorted church committees and programs. 
  
As a member of the church staff, the Nursery Supervisor is employed by the Session and is accountable 
to the Head of Staff.  The Associate Pastor for of Christian Education normally coordinates her activities. 
 
The function of the supervisor is to provide adequate childcare during times of need: Sundays, church 
meetings, choir rehearsals, church supported group meetings, and other special events as needed.  In 
addition, this year the supervisor was responsible for: 

¶ Creating and maintaining childcare schedule for Sunday mornings, weekday evenings, and 
weekend events 

¶ Confirming schedule weekly with church administrative staff and nursery staff 

¶ Overseeing cleaning and maintaining childcare rooms and supplies 

¶ Purchasing supplies and staff uniform shirts as needed  
 
We had several adult staff members who continued to provide childcare in 2017 including Krista 
Hughes, Sarah Epplen, Susan Black and Chris Michels. In late 2017, Susan Black left Lakeside 
Presbyterian to lead the nursery of another NKY church. We are fortunate to have such enthusiastic staff 
members who enjoy interacting and engaging with children. They thoroughly love working with the 
children by directing age-appropriate play on a consistent basis. While a few of our older preschoolers 
graduated to attending the church service with their parents on Sunday mornings, we have welcomed 
new families to the church nursery. 

 
I would like to thank our retired Pastor, Chris Torrey, whose vision of church as a place for families 
formed the foundation of our childcare program, and Associate Pastor, Louisa Umphres, who works to 
ensure I am notified of all childcare needs. I would also like to thank everyone who has helped in the 
nursery, especially the parents of our children, Denise Hanser who connects us with the preschool, and 
Linda Glover who connects us with the personnel committee. Your continual support, encouragement, 
and assistance is key to the success of our church nursery program. 

 
Elizabeth Koch 
Nursery Supervisor 
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Reports of the Session, Board of Deacons, and Church Finances 
 

Report of the Session 
 
Membership  January 1, 2017 472 
Membership  December 31, 2017   475 
 
The Session is responsible for the mission and governance of Lakeside Presbyterian Church. The business 
of the church is conducted at regular monthly meetings on the third Wednesday of each month and at 
special called meetings. The Session endeavors to be open and transparent in regard to its management 
of the church: our Session meetings are always open to anyone who is interested in attending. 
 
Through the functioning and coordination of our various church committees and groups, the Elders help 
maintain LŀƪŜǎƛŘŜΩǎ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻǳǊ ŦŀǊ-reaching 
mission work, and celebrate our dedicated staff.  
 

2017 was a year of major transitions and accomplishments for Lakeside: 

¶ Chris Torrey retired after twenty-two years of faithful service as 
[ŀƪŜǎƛŘŜΩǎ {ŜƴƛƻǊ tŀǎǘƻǊ ƛƴ WǳƴŜΦ [ŀƪŜǎƛŘŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ 
/ƘǊƛǎΩǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛǎƘ /ƘǊƛǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ 
best in his well-deserved retirement. 

¶ We welcomed Bill Love to in August to serve as our Interim Pastor 
and initiated the process leading to beginning the search for a new 
senior pastor. 

¶ The final focus of our Jubilation Capital Campaign had been on our 
fourth major construction project: a completely renovated 
kitchen, which was completed and reopened in early 2017. The 
church membership really pulled together and successfully 
completed funding for the renovation and member volunteers painted the kitchen. 

¶ We kicked off One-Fund, a two-year journey in which our congregation will be inspired and 
challenged to sustain and grow the culture of generosity we have developed in recent years. 

¶ In the fall we began At the Table, an exciting new Sunday evening ministry. This program 
provides all-church, intergenerational dinners, activities and worship based on weekly themes. 

¶ We purchased a wonderful new grand piano for the sanctuary, which was completely funded 
and delivered in November, thanks to the efforts of Stephanie Nash, our Director of Music. 

 
In 2017, the Session welcomed 6 new members: Betty Bickers, LeeAnn and Noel Foltz, Brian Jaynes, and 
Craig and Suzanne Smith, and 4 confirmands: Ashley Bruce, Logan Holmes, Elliott Stuhr and Davis West. 
By transfer, we lost 1: Cathryn Lacy. To death we lost 5:  Donald Hagenseker, Wes Hall, Bill Kwozalla, 
Millie Lockert and Barbara Pryor. We removed 1 from our Member Roll: Ray Mauer. 

 
My personal thanks: to our Elders and Deacons for their faithful service during this past year and to our 
dedicated church staff:  Susan Goodhart (our Church Administrative Assistant), who helps coordinate 
the day-to-day operation of the church; Claire Miller, for her contagious enthusiasm in her dual roles as 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ aǳǎƛŎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΤ 9Ƴƛƭȅ .ǳǘƭŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪ 
with Lakeside Life, our church website and social media; Desma Borland (our Accounting Assistant) and 
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.ƻō [ŜŜ όƻǳǊ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊύΣ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŎŀǇŀōƭȅ ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ CƛƴŀƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘƛƴƎΤ  .ŜǘƘ 
Koch, our Nursery Supervisor; and most especially our Pastors, Bill Love (our new Interim Pastor) and 
Louisa Umphres (our Associate Pastor) for all they continue to do in the service of our Lord and our 
congregation, and our Music Staff, Stephanie Nash and Thom Miles, for their devotion and the 
continuous inspiration they provide to all of us. 

Tom Hanser 
Clerk of Session 
 

 
 

Report of the Board of Deacons 
 
The members of the congregation who served on the Board of Deacons this past year were Tim Dingler, 
Carla Smith, Keli West, Leslie White, Brad Clark, Ginny Clark, Fran Feronti, Kim Simpson, Lynne Baker, 
Carolyn Bergs, Melissa Koester, Karen Sherman and Anna Claire West (Youth Deacon).  Leslie White and   
Ginny Clark are co-moderators.   
 
The ministry of the Board of Deacons is caring, primarily for the congregation.  Our charge is to assist the 
pastors in pastoral care, to generally reach out to those in need, and to help encourage the congregation 
in a culture of caring.  We meet monthly and share in family ministry responsibilities.  This is often an 
assignment to build a relationship with a particular church member or family, and to respond to needs ς 
some obvious and some less so. 
 
The Board of Deacons has summarized our work beyond family ministry as follows: 
 

Bereavement Ministry ς Offering comfort to families within the church body following the death of a 
loved one and hosting a reception at the funeral service. 

5ŜŀŎƻƴΩǎ CǳƴŘ ς !ǎ ŀ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ ǘƘŜ 5ŜŀŎƻƴΩǎ CǳƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ .ŜǊŜŀǾŜƳŜƴǘ 
Ministry, occasional help to a church family at a time of crisis, monies to indigents who need one-time 
help, literature for the Care Notes ministry, and the rose and vases for the Recognition of Birth ministry.   

Extended Communion ς {ŜǊǾƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ōȅ άŜȄǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜέ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
unable to attend communion and to include them into the fellowship of faith. 

Flower Distribution ς Unless otherwise informed, Deacons deliver flowers weekly from the church 
worship service to shut-ins. 

Mingling Ministry ς Before and after worship, Deacons are visibly identified with Deacon nametags, 
speaking to people, welcoming newcomers, greeting guests and members as they enter and exit the 
church with the intention of being an obvious ministry presence in the congregation. 

Deacon Email Box-The Deacons can be contacted by using the email address 
deacons@lakesidechurch.org. 

Recognition of Births ς Recognizing the joy of a new birth into the greater church family by placing a 
rose at the front of the Church during the morning worship service. 

 
-Ginny Clark, for the Board of Deacons 
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Report of the Finance Committee 
 
Talking to reporters in September 1944 about supply problems, General George Patton had this to say: 

ά²Ŝ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ƳŀƪŜ ŦƛǾŜ ōŀǊƭŜȅ ƭƻŀǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǎƳŀƭƭ ŦƛǎƘ ŜȄǇŀƴŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻΦέ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ 

quote during quite a few Finance Committee meetings in 2017, as we sat around the table discussing 

income and expenses, and whether there would be enough of the former to take care of the latter. And 

ȅŜǘΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǎƘƻǿǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ ƘŀŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ 

accomplishments in 2017. Not only that, but we finished the year with some money in the bank to help 

us get started in 2018. 

 

The Finance Committee has seven members:  Sandy Cambron, Wayne Clark, Linda Crutchfield, Bob Lee, 

Larry Lewis, Dick Rankin, and Bill Love (ex officio). We meet at 7:00 PM on the third Monday of every 

month, and are often joined by Don Ulmer of the Stewardship Committee (who provides valuable input 

regarding projected income). In addition to reviewing monthly income and expense and other financial 

reports, the Finance Committee is also responsible for: 

¶ Providing direction and assistance to the church Treasurer (Bob Lee) and Accounting Assistant 

(Desma Borland), 

¶ Support systems that help the church staff do their jobs ς the telephone system, the computer 

system, the copier, and the postage meter, 

¶ Making sure the church is adequately covered with general liability and Workers Comp 

insurance,  

¶ Arranging for an annual financial review of all financial books and records, and 

¶ Prepare an initial expense budget, with input from all other committees, for Session 

consideration. 

If you are interested in any of these areas, the Finance Committee has a place for you. 

 

Both Desma and Bob did an outstanding job of keeping track of the money and paying the bills, 

especially during those times when contributions were a little thin.  Investments in recent years for a 

new phone system, new computers, and a new copier enabled us to enjoy smooth operations in 2017.  

We have been blessed not to have any unfortunate events that led to an insurance claim in many years, 

so our rates have not spiked.  Church member Cindy Holmes has agreed to perform a financial review of 

our 2016 records, and the committee will be working towards a review of the 2017 records later in 

2018. 

 

The Finance Committee wishes to thank all ǿƘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ [ŀƪŜǎƛŘŜ ƛƴ нлмт ς 

current members, past members, friends of the church.  An influx of Jubilation contributions at the 

beginning of the year resulted in a brand-new, paid for kitchen.  Over $26,000 in contributions went to 

Mission projects, including CLASP and Open Door.  The Endowment Committee provided funds to cover 

extraordinary expenses that One Fund was unable to cover.  Gifts from members, friends of the church, 

and one incredibly generous individual provided the church with a beautiful new piano.  And at 

Christmas we all enjoyed the present of two refurbished stained-glass windows from the old Madison 

Avenue church, made possible through the generosity of a former member of Lakeside. All of these 
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were in addition to the regular giving that pays the salaries, the utilities, the curriculum, the music, and 

so on that all combine to make Lakeside what it is for all of us.  Thank you, and God bless you all. 

 

Wayne Clark 

Moderator 

 

Audit Process 
 
The Book of Order says (G-3.0113 Finances) 
  A full financial review of all financial books and records shall be conducted every year by a 
public accountant or committee of members versed in accounting procedures. Reviewers 
should not be related to the treasurer(s).  

Using resources available from the Presbytery of Cincinnati, church member Cindy Holmes 
completed a financial review of all accounts for 2015. Her report was reviewed and accepted by 
the Finance Committee at their March 2017 meeting and reported to Session.  Cindy plans on 
completing the 2016 financial review in early 2018. 

 
  



Lakeside Presbyterian Church 2017 Annual Report 

~ 15 ~ 
 

Report of the Church Treasurer 
 
According to the Book of Order, the Church Treasurer is ultimately responsible for all monies collected, 
held, and distributed by the church and its organizations. In our congregation, that activity is conducted 
through the use of four funds:  

1. The General Fund/One Fund 
2. The Jubilation Fund 
3. The Restricted Funds (this is actually a collection of several funds) 
4. The Endowment Fund  

This report covers all funds other than the Endowment Fund, which is administered by the Endowment 
Committee, and is covered in detail in their report.  A summary of the activity in each of these funds is 
included in the narrative below.  In addition, the accompanying General Fund / One Fund Income and 
Expense Statement includes detail-level numbers for our primary operating fund.  Please feel free to 
contact me at lpctreasury@gmail.com or 859-512-6650 with any questions, comments, concerns or 
requests for more detailed reporting. 

[!Y9{L59Ω{ C¦b5{ 

General Fund/One Fund ς The General Fund has been used historically to track the financial activity of 
the day-to-day operations and general mission activities of the church.  In 2017, we consolidated the 
General Fund and the financial tracking of all future capital activities to One Fund. 

Where We Started: The cash balance in the General Fund account on January 1 was $160.11, which 
represented the carry-forward from 2016.  In addition, we had $18,306.13 in pre-paid 2017 pledges, 
which gave us total cash in the bank going into 2017 of $18,466.24. 

What We Received: Total gifts & income received in 2017 was $630,481.36, which was comprised 
of: 

¶ Pledged and Unpledged General Ministry Offering of $586,017.90 

¶ Loose Plate Offering of $6,186.90 

¶ Fundraisers totaling $11,123.95 

¶ Ministry Contributions totaling $10,671.27 

¶ Investment & Interest Income totaling $63.19 

¶ Miscellaneous Income (Building Use, Weddings & Pre-School) of $16,418.15 

What We Spent: Total expenditures in 2016 were $625,520.63, which included $550,209.47 in 
operating expenses & $75,311.16 in principal reduction of our mortgage. 

Where We Finished:  

¶ The ending cash balance in the One Fund account as of December 31, 2017 was $1,181.78, 
which represents our carry-forward to 2018.  In addition, we have $22,334.97 in pre-paid 
2018 pledges, which gives us total cash in the bank going into 2018 of $23,526.75. 

¶ The principal balance of the mortgage is $542,949.77. 

  

mailto:lpctreasury@gmail.com
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Summary Statement of Cash Flows for the General Fund / One Fund: 

Cash Flows From Operating Activities   

Increases To Cash   

Gifts & Income Received 630,481.36  

Prepaid Pledges Received in 2016 & Used in 2017 18,306.13  

Miscellaneous Adjustments * 99.78  

Net Increases To Cash  648,887.27 

Decreases To Cash   

Operating & Mission Expenses (550,209.47)  

Principal Mortgage Reduction (75,311.16)  

Prepaid Pledges Received in 2017 & Allocated For 2018 (22,344.97)  

Net Decreases To Cash  (647,865.60) 

Net Cash Flows From Operating Activities  1,021.67  

Beginning Cash Balance  160.11 

Ending Cash Balance  $      1,181.78 

* The net adjustments made to prior period activity, small transfers to & from other funds, as 
well as the winding down of Jubilation and consolidation into One Fund. 

 
Jubilation Fund ς In 2013, Lakeside began the Jubilation capital campaign, which consisted of a series of 
facility improvements & updates and significant reduction to the debt load that encumbered our 
General Fund budget.  A separate Jubilation Fund was established to track the financial activities of the 
Jubilation campaign and projects.  We wrapped up the last of our Jubilation projects in October of 2017.  
Benefits of Jubilation include: 

¶ A renovated front entrance to the church 

¶ A modernized and expanded nursery 

¶ Completely replaced the bathrooms on the main floor 

¶ A new kitchen 

¶ Based in large part to the investment in these improvements, we refinanced our mortgage 
through a bond utility that will save the congregation over $100,000 in interest expense. 

Final accounting for Jubilation is as follows: 

Gifts Received   

Pledged & Unpledged Gifts From the Congregation 769,204.90  

DƛŦǘ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƻƳ WƻǊŘŀƴΩǎ .ŜǉǳŜǎǘ 135,344.75  

Total Gifts Received  904,549.65 

Jubilation Project Expenditures  (902,793.58) 

Ending Balance / Transferred to One Fund  $     1,756.07 
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Restricted Funds ς We have established several funds to aid the tracking of designated, specific-use 
contributions (such as Per Capita, fellowship events, youth activities and conferences, etc).  The 
accounting for each fund is very thoroughly documented and discretely separate from our General Fund. 
A detailed balance of these funds is included in the accompanying Funds Cash Balance report. 

HIGHLIGHTS 

2017 was possibly the most eventful year at Lakeside in decades, and many of those events had a 
significant impact on the financial activities of our church.  Those events included:  

¶ We wrapped up our 5-year Jubilation campaign. 

¶ Stained glass windows from the old Covington church were restored and hung in the main entry 
and chapel.  In addition, a stunning new piano was purchased for the sanctuary.  Both of these 
amazing gifts were made possible in most part to special donations received outside of our 
General Fund/One Fund activities. 

¶ Chris Torrey retired after 22 years at Lakeside, and Bill Love joined us as our interim Sr. Minister. 

¶ We transitioned to One Fund, a new approach to stewardship and giving. 

¶ We gave over $26,000 to mission efforts, including $18,519 to local CLASP & Open Door projects 
and $7,500 to efforts through the Presbytery of Cincinnati and mission projects across the globe. 

Thank you to: 

¶ Desma Borland, who keeps our books in impeccable order. 

¶ The Sunday counters: Linda Crutchfield, Larry Lewis, Ginny Clark, Sandy Cambron, Wayne Clark, 
Tom Hanser, & Carolyn Garriott, who perfectly account for all the monies received during the 
week for the Sunday deposits.  LC ¸h¦Ωw9 [hhYLbD Chw ! ²!¸ ¢h /hb¢wL.¦¢9 ¸h¦w 
TALENTS TO ¢I9 /I¦w/IΣ ²9Ω5 [h±9 ¢h I!±9 ¸h¦ hb hb9 hC h¦w /h¦b¢ ¢9!a{Η 

¶ The entire staff for deciphering bills, providing receipts and packing slips, and getting time 
sheets in promptly. 

¶ Bill Love, Louisa Umphres and Stephanie Nash, for their leadership. 

¶ The Congregation, for the opportunity to serve you and to serve God. 

¶ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŀƭƭ ƘŜǊŜΦ 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Bob Lee, Church Treasurer 
 
 
 
A very special thank you to Don Breyley.  Among the many contributions that Don made to Lakeside, he 
served as a faithful and dedicated member of our Sunday Count Team.  Don is now with God, and we 
will miss him dearly until we join him in heaven. 
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Consolidated Income and Expense Statement 
 

CONTRIBUTIONS   
GENERAL FUND CONTRIBUTIONS   

General Ministry Offering $586,017.90   
Loose Plate Offering 6,186.90   
Fundraisers 11,123.95   

MINISTRY CONTRIBUTIONS   
Worship/Music 311.00   
Christian Education 70.00   
Fellowship 44.00   
Personnel 5,295.50   
Finance 239.80   
Building & Grounds 4,710.97   

MISCELLANEOUS   
Building Use 2,971.00   
Weddings 0.00   
Preschool Donation 13,447.15   
Investment Gain (Loss) 63.19   

TOTAL INCOME  630,481.36  

   
EXPENSES   

PASTORAL STAFF   
Pastor Salary $64,518.97   
Pastor Housing 21,938.03   
Pastor Health/Pension 24,507.43   
Pastor Dental Insurance 155.22   
Pastor Study Allowance 25.00   
Pastor Reimbursable Exp. 1,093.68   
Pastor FICA 4,235.52   
AP Salary 37,450.07   
AP Housing 17,121.11   
AP Health/Pension 20,163.00   
AP Dental Insurance 633.48   
AP Study Allowance 1,916.67   
AP Reimbursable Exp. 1,294.84   
AP FICA 4,519.93   

SUPPORT STAFF   
Financial Secretary 7,429.39   
Church Secretary 24,453.45   
Custodian 18,999.00   
Director of Music 42,560.16   
Christian Ed. Coordinator 11,411.49   
Facilities Manager 525.00   
Church Organist 23,015.04   
Nursery Supervisor 6,406.57   
Nursery Staff 7,172.54   
Church Opener 877.53   
Youth Director 500.00   
Pulpit Supply 650.00   
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Organist Subs 1,350.00   
Staff Health Insurance 3,656.23   

EMPLOYER EXPENSES   
Payroll Taxes (FICA) 8,866.16   
Misc. Personnel Expenses 5,215.50   
Staff Background Checks 335.15   
Interim Pastor Search 26.00   

MINISTRY INVESTMENTS   
WORSHIP/MUSIC   

Liturgical Arts Supplies 26.98   
Sanctuary Supplies 366.43   
Choir/Sheet Music 733.01   
Choir Supplies 63.07   
Music/Video Copyright Fee 338.35   
Conference-Worship/Music 233.61   
Organ/Piano Maintenance 1,179.40   
Prof. Dues-Worship/Music 90.00   
Handbell Conference 1,715.00   

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION   
Supplies & Equipment-CE 676.55   
Leadership Devlp. - CE 25.00   
Special Event - CE 50.00   
Curriculm  - CE 808.90   
VBS Expenses 130.49   
Confirmation 258.61   
Senior High Ministry 414.15   
Middle School Ministry 416.66   
Senior High Conference 1,500.00   
Childrens Ministry Events 495.88   
Baptism Bags 112.00   
Worship Bags 6.95   
Nursery Training/Supplies 110.09   
Supplies and Equipment-CM 10.00   
Adult Ministry 272.13   

FELLOWSHIP   
Coffee Hour Supplies 1,266.47   
Family Camp 487.11   

EVANGELISM   
Lakeside Life 204.00   

MISSIONS   
Supplies - Missions 2.12   
Open Door Ministry 11,119.00   
CLASP 7,400.00   
Emerging Causes-Missions 93.14   
General Mission Pledge 7,500.00   

FINANCE   
Church Telephone 2,952.39   
Preschool Telephone 448.80   
Computer Software 428.58   
Computer Tech Support 2,634.34   
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Office Supplies 1,845.48   
Copier 7,917.84   
Postage Meter 594.64   
Meter Postage 1,672.93   
Postage Stamps 190.00   
Workers Comp Insurance 4,056.80   
General Liability Ins. 15,403.71   
Payroll Processing Fees 2,655.03   
Bank Service Charges 525.95   
Bank-Supplies/Checks 50.00   
Fees/Finance Charges 32.61   
Investment Fees/Charges 726.50   
Mortgage Interest 16,909.08   
Mortgage Principal 75,311.16   
Per Capita 7,805.09   

STEWARDSHIP   
Contribution Envelopes 341.22   
EFT Service Chg (Hubbard) 235.00   
Easy Tithe Fees 1,043.28   
Generis: One Fund 22,314.00   

BUILDING & GROUNDS   
Electricity Church 23,509.07   
Electricity Carriage Hse 1,031.31   
Natural Gas 9,098.59   
Water & Sewer 5,497.71   
Security/Monitoring 624.00   
Pest Control 1,015.56   
Gen Repairs & Maintenance 8,397.54   
Grounds (Snow/Lawn) 6,857.20   
Housekeeping Supplies 1,971.57   
Trash Removal 296.39   

TOTAL EXPENSES  625,520.63  

   
EXCESS INCOME\EXPENSES  $4,960.73  
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Funds Cash Balance 
 
Fund Balance 

  
Fund 01 - GENERAL FUND $1,181.78  

Fund 01 - GENERAL FUND - Pre-Paid Pledges 22,344.97  

Fund 10 - SPECIAL OFFERINGS FUND 4,966.92  

Fund 15 - PEACEMAKING FUND 343.00  

Fund 16 - PENTECOST 804.47  

Fund 30 - DEACONS FUND 1,412.75  

Fund 35 - WORSHIP/DRAMA/FLOWER FUND 1,883.01  

Fund 45 - VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 644.65  

Fund 50 - SCHOLARSHIP FUND 187.90  

Fund 55 - STEPHEN MINISTRIES FUND 16.07  

Fund 70 - FUNDRAISING 1,360.00  

Fund 75 - MEMORIAL FUND 3,799.23  

Fund 75 - MEMORIAL FUND - Children's Ministry 4,131.77  

Fund 85 - FELLOWSHIP ACTIVITIES 827.78  

Fund 88 - EQUAL EXCHANGE COFFEE 1,411.65  

Fund 90 - YOUTH / C.E. ACTIVITIES 2,277.89  

Fund 95 - CONFERENCES & EVENTS -360.00 

Total $47,233.84  
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Report of the Stewardship Committee 
 

¶ We give to God out of gratitude, we glorify Him through our gifts 

¶ We give thanks for what He has returned us, His church 

¶ We do DƻŘΩǎ will through /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ our church with the gifts He has returned to us 

Your Stewardship Committee thought it might be useful to summarize the last couple decades of growth 
in service to our Lord at Lakeside made possible through your generosity. The first thing you will note is 
that there are no numbers below, no dollar signs. We believe that stewardship is about giving to God, so 
we can do His will through His church, our church. Stewardship really has little to do with budgets, cash 
flow, giving statements, etc.  These are simply tools to help us use what God has given us in wise and 
judicious ways.   
 
As you skim through our Past, we hope you will be struck by our generosity, our gifts to God, and how 
He has returned these to us.  We have grown in how we serve our Lord in so many ways. Thanks be to 
God! 
 
As you look at the PresentΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘŜ ŀ ǇŀǳǎŜ ƛƴ ƎƛǾƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎƛƴƎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎŜǇǘƛƻƴŀƭ 
way in which our generosity helped build the foundation for future growth in our Ministries during the 
Jubilation years, through our capital improvements. We are thankful for all God has given us in 2017.  
Yet, for the first time in many years we were not able to provide funds for all of the Mission causes we 
hoped to support during the year. 
 
As we look to the Future, please think and pray about how, through your own gifts to God, you can help 
our church move forward again in our service to Him. Can you through increased giving help restore our 
Mission support to its historical levels? Our congregation has always risen to the challenge.  Perhaps we 
can even fund some new and exciting Mission or Worship or Learn opportunities this year, through your 
increasing generosity, through your gifts to God. 
 
The Past 
 нлллΩǎ ς A whole new Worship experience - Our Sanctuary, Our Organ 
 2008 - 2010 ς Tough times everywhere ς but we survived - we grew stronger from adversity 

2013 ς 2016 ς Jubilation ς our 50th anniversary legacy ς exceptional generosity 
Our Kitchen, Front Entrance, Nursery, and Restrooms 
Growth in support of our Ministries through modest increases in General Fund giving 

 
The Present 
 2017 ς  a pause in stewardship growth ς a small decline in giving  

a stewardship weary congregation 
  reduced support for Mission programs 
 
The Future 
 2018 ς  Growing again in service to our Lord, in our gifts to God 
  Focus on our core Worship, Learn and Serve Ministries 
  A return to historical levels of Mission support, perhaps beyond 

2019 and on ς  ŀ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŜƳŜǊƎŜǎ  
 Continuous steady growth in service to our Lord, in gifts to God 
 We welcome a new Senior Pastor  
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   Enhancing our current Ministries 
 Exciting new Ministries 

 
 
As we increase our gifts to God in 2018, we will return support of Mission to or above historical levels 
 

 
 
 
 

THE KITCHEN ς FINISHING JUP JUBILATION 
In 2017 the congregation offered $40K for completion of the kitchen, a culmination of $125K in 
new giving since we started the Kitchen in October 2016. Coupled with a $30K gift from 
Endowment, we were able to finish in April, with, as promised, no new debt. 
 
Don Ulmer, for the committee 
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Report of the Endowment Committee 
 
The Endowment Committee exists to administer both the Endowment Fund and the Memorial Fund. The 
Endowment Fund was created in 1998 to receive gifts enabling them to live in perpetuity, and will provide 
income to support the ministry of Lakeside in the future. The Endowment fund is conservatively invested 
in stocks and bonds with an eye toward preservation of the principal while realizing income from 
dividends and interest. Over the years, about $1.3 million in bequests and gifts have been deposited into 
the Fund by the Session.   
 
The Memorial Fund was created over fifty years ago to receive gifts in memory of loved ones. This fund is 
not invested, since all contributions are meant to be spent at some future date, but is held in a separate 
checking account. The Endowment Committee oversees both funds, and reviews requests to use monies 
from these funds. Projects that pass review are recommended to the Session for funding.  Funded projects 
enable Lakeside to accomplish things beyond the confines of the annual budget, whether they are 
extraordinary repairs to the physical plant, or additional ways to help us worship, learn, and serve.   
 
The following is a detailed list of requests for monies from the Endowment Fund that were forwarded to 
and approved by the Session in 2017. 
  

  
 
The following is a detailed list of requests for monies from the Memorial Fund that were forwarded to 
and approved by the Session in 2017. 
 

  
 
 
**The committee has reserved $25,000 for future repairs for the upper parking lot and Carriage House 
roof that is not reflected in this total. 
 
 

ENDOWMENT

Kitchen renovation - funding (10,000.00)$       

Kitchen renovation - matching (20,000.00)$       

HVAC improvement (2016 - addtl amount) (424.00)$           

Heating system back up pump (rebuilt) (749.46)$           

Heating system pump (2016 - addtl amount) (830.88)$           

Book adjustment for prior year (22.39)$             

Wireless microphones - American Sound (10,125.28)$       

Youth mission trip - "RHINO" (2,812.33)$        

Chris Torrey Retirement party (5,215.50)$        

Generis fees (7,436.00)$        

Outside Lighting (700.00)$           

MEMORIAL

Kitchen items (6,656.58)$          

Listen assist equipment (1,080.96)$          
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The current members of the Endowment Committee are Peter Weickgenannt, Chairman; Pepper Peale, 
Secretary; Cindy Holmes, Treasurer; Jim Eck; Charlotte Laird; and Karen Ginn.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Peter Weickgenannt, Chairman 
  

Lakeside Presbyterian Church Endowment & Memorial Funds

Statement of Revenues, Expenses, and Changes in Net Assets

Year Ended December 31, 2017

REVENUE

Dividends and Interest 35,119$     

Net Investment Gains 170,293     

Memorial Contributions -                   

TOTAL REVENUE 205,412

EXPENSES

Paid Projects:

Endowment 75,080       

Memorial 7,738          

Investment Advisor Fees 11,557       

TOTAL EXPENSES 94,375       

CHANGE IN NET ASSETS 111,037$   

Lakeside Presbyterian Church Endowment & Memorial Funds

Statement of Assets, Liabilities, and Net Assets

December 31, 2017

ASSETS

Cash 6,619$       

Investments, at Market Value 1,536,580 

NET ASSETS AT DECEMBER 31, 2017 1,543,199 

NET ASSETS AT DECEMBER 31, 2016 1,432,162 

CHANGE IN NET ASSETS 111,037$   
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Programs of the Church:  Worship | Learn | Serve 
 

Report of the Worship Committee 
 
The Worship Committee explores ways to support and enhance worship services at Lakeside. In 2017, 
the committee included Carol Bredemeyer (secretary), Peter Teremi, Peggy Dunn, Sally Harvey, Mary 
Lou Blake, Fran Feronti, and Chris Miller (moderator). Our staff members included Stephanie Nash 
(music director), Chris Torrey (pastor, January-June), and Bill Love (interim pastor, September-present) 
 
The Worship Committee would like to thank all of the staff & volunteers from this past year.  Without 
your efforts and assistance, worship at Lakeside would not have been the same. 

¶ Peter Teremi and the sound and video volunteer team for their work during worship 

¶ Laura Greiwe for mentoring our acolytes 

¶ Brad Clark and Denny Lierman for coordinating our 11:00 ushers 

¶ Todd Kirchoff, Tony Ryder, and Ken Palmer for their work ushering our 8:30 services 

¶ Mary Lou Blake, Becky Scheitz, & Tracy Clark for preparing communion 

¶ Dottie Caster & Carol Points for keeping the pews stocked with pencils and other supplies 

¶ Stephanie Nash, Thom Miles, and Claire Miller for the musical gifts they share with our church 

We would also like to thank the numerous adults and youth who served as liturgists, ushers, sang in the 
choir, and donated flowers for the sanctuary. 
нлмт Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴΦ ²ƛǘƘ /ƘǊƛǎ ¢ƻǊǊŜȅΩǎ ǊŜǘƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ WǳƴŜ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƳŜ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ reflection 
on who we are as a church and what God is calling us to do in the name of Jesus. We are thankful to 
have the steadying experience of Reverend Bill Love as our interim pastor during this time. 
 
Projects the Worship Committee has overseen in 2017 include: 

¶ Purchase of new concert piano for the sanctuary 

¶ Purchase of additional hearing assistance units 

¶ Assisted our guest preachers (pulpit supply) during their time at our church 

¶ Installation and removal of decorations and items of worship throughout the year 

 
Services in 2017 have included: 

¶ Ash Wednesday 

¶ Lent, Holy Week, & Easter 

¶ Food for Thought 

¶ At The Table 

¶ Session-led 11:00 service on June 4 

¶ World-Communion Sunday 

¶ Advent & Christmas Eve 

¶ Baptisms, Communions, Weddings, & Funerals 

The active participation by those mentioned above is a reflection on the importance of faith and 
spirituality within the congregation at Lakeside Presbyterian Church.  We look forward to continuing to 
serve God and our church by fostering a variety of worship services and events. 
 
Chris Miller ς Worship Committee Moderator 
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wŜǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ 
 
¢ƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǿŀǊƳ ŀƴŘ ƴǳǊǘǳǊƛƴƎ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
youngest members of our Lakeside Presbyterian Church (birth to 5th grade). Our goal is to provide them 
with creative, fun, and educational means of deepening their relationship with God and their greater 
Church community. Working to that end this past year has been:  Martha Maier as moderator, Louisa 
Umphres as staff support, Sally Harvey, Melissa Koester, Darlene Guenther, Missy Davis, Tracy Clark, Tim 
Dingler, and Tiffany Wolff. We are excited to have added two new members this year as well: Kae Lee 
Aschettino and Bert Baldwin. 

 

Toward the end of 2016 and throughout 2017 we provided a new program for our younger, nursery 
aged children. This program, called Frolic, is sponsored by the Spark Company, who provides us with our 
grade level church school curriculum. Louisa ran this program and it was 
attended by our church members as well as preschool families! 

  
We continue to provide support to the Nursery and Nursery Supervisor, 
.ŜǘƘΦ  ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ǿƻǊƪ ŎƭƻǎŜƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŀƴŘ 
provide support and partnership when needed. 

We maintain the Worship Bags which are available to the children to use 
during the service. Each member of our committee commits to a month of 
bag maintenance. We make sure bags are clean, orderly and updated with 
crayons, paper, fidget toys, etc.  We also provide a small gift to families 
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ .ŀǇǘƛǎƳΦ  

 

We also help to coordinate the Christmas Eve Service/Pageant and the 
Easter Festival.  

 

We plan to continue all these endeavors in 2018! As well, we hope to provide further opportunities for 
fellowship of children and families of Lakeside Presbyterian Church. We are always open to new 
members and new partnerships! Just reach out to any of our current members and they will be happy to 
ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΦ 

 

-Martha Maier, Moderator 
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Report of the Church School Committee 
 
Church School Committee 2017 Members: Carrie Holloway (Session Representative and Moderator), 
Danita Osborne (Secretary), Julie Cameron, Carla Smith, Peter Teremi. Staff: Louisa Umphres, Claire 
Miller. This delightful committee is responsible for planning, organizing, and providing outstanding 
opportunities for children in grades Preschool-High School to worship, learn, and serve alongside the 
Lakeside family. During regular meetings this committee continually discusses how to best meet the 
needs of our learners in terms of curriculum and experiences that allow our children to experience and 
learn about God at their particular stage of development.  
 
We started 2017 using the Spark curriculum for our children in grades Preschool-Fifth Grades. The Spark 
curriculum follows the Lectionary Text and allows students to learn about the Scriptures that will be 
used in the Worship Service. It also provides take home pages that help parents to further the learning 
and discussion of the Scriptures with their child at home. This year the three Church School classes were 
grouped by grades slightly differently than in previous years, as determined in-part by this committee 
and with input from our teachers. Darlene Guenther, Carrie Holloway, and Jentry Eck led our youngest 
members in the Preschool/Kindergarten class. Anna Bruce, Julie Cameron, and Danita Osborne taught 
the 1st/2nd/ 3rd grade class. Paul Cameron, Sally Harvey, and Chris Miller provided instruction to our 
4th/5th grade class. Children met at 9:45, usually starting in a large group (preschool through 5th grade) 
in the sanctuary, for learning and music with Claire Miller. Then the children went into their leveled 
classrooms by 10:00 for further instruction and education. Carolyn Bergs led our Middle School students 
ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ά5ƛǾŜέ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳΦ  
 
The 2017 Confirmation process began in January with five participants. Confirmands were each paired 
with a mentor, adults who played a crucial role in their confirmation process. Along with weekly 
meetings with Louisa during the Church School Hour, confirmation pairs joined together for service 
ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΣ ƛƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΣ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΦ /ƭŀǎǎ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ǊŀƴƎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ά²ŀǎ ǘƘŜ wŜŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ 
Started by a Control CǊŜŀƪΚέ ǘƻ ά5ŜŀǘƘ ŀƴŘ wŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǘƛƻƴέΣ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƻƳōƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭŀΦ 9ŀŎƘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
ŦƛǾŜ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳŀƴŘǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ŦŀƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōƛƴƎ ŀ ά²ƛƴŘƻǿέ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƛǘƘǎ 
(WIFs). Many thanks to all who continue to make this a strong and meaningful part of our Church School 
program!  
 
In addition to regular Church School we have occasional 
ά²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎέ ƭŜŘ ōȅ /ƭŀƛǊŜ aƛƭƭŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
Committee. These weeks allow the children and their families a 
ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻrd through art, drama, music, 
and more. Vacation Bible School is always a special time for the 
Church School Committee. During the last week of June 2017, 
we had close to 100 young people in our church! Lakeside was 
transformed into an Roman marketplace and cave system to 
house the underground church for a week where we learned 
about Paul's journey. With the help of over 50 adult and youth 
volunteers, Vacation Bible School continues to be a vital ministry 
supported by all members of our congregation. It is always 
amazing how much effort it requires to put on a successful VBS 
each year and the church staff and volunteers all work together 
to make this event something that our church has become 
known for in our community. It should be noted and celebrated 
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that half of our participants are from non-member household, children that come in from the 
community; truly VBS should be labeled as an 'outreach ministry.' The church school committee is 
already making plans for VBS 2018 and we are ready to embrace the effort and the joy that is VBS.  
 
The committee has worked on reshaping the 2017-2018 church school year as we experiment to provide 
quality opportunities for our children to learn and grow in faith through our new program, At the Table. 
At the Table is an intergenerational, all-church offering that incorporates educational activities, mission 
projects, worship, food, and more. Our themes varied from lectionary based to themes based on the 
liturgical calendar. This new programming was met with great support and trust from our congregation 
ǘƻ ŘŜƭǾŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ΨƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ǳƴǘƻǳŎƘŜŘΦέ !ǎ ǿŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ нлму ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƛƴ ŎƻƴƧǳƴŎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎŜǊƴ ǘƘŜ 
ways in which we bring our youngest up in the faith.  
 
Many thanks to all of the many teachers, mentors, parents and volunteers who help make our learning 
program so impactful here at Lakeside!  
 
Submitted by the Church School Committee 

 
 

Report of the Youth Council 
 
Youth Council is made up of youth (both Middle School and Senior High) and adults who work together 
to determine the direction for the program, make policy, and otherwise act on behalf of out Session. We 
recruit Youth Advisors, additional members for Youth Council, and make recommendations to Session.  
 
Lƴ нлмтΣ ƻǳǊ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ ƻŦ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƛƴŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇΣ [ŜŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ 
Serve mission statement along with some fun.  The Youth helped plan and lead Contemporary Worship 
services with meaningful discussions in the spring. In the fall, the church implemented a new strategy 
with At-The-Table. We have been evaluating and adjusting on an on-going basis with the new format. 
 
Mission work has included making casserole meals for the Northern Kentucky Cold Shelter, and helping 
monthly at Open Door food giveaway. In the spring we put on a dinner on a Friday night with the clients 
at Open Door, where adults served and the youth ate with the clients.  (Thank you, Joy Teremi, for 
coordinating the food and cooking.) (We did not hold the annual Open Door Christmas Party held at 
Church of the Advent in Walnut Hills per their request.)   
 
In June, our Senior High youth, along with adult advisors, went on a mission trip to New Orleans (NOLA) 
and participated through RHINO (Rebuilding Hope in New Orleans).  We had 22 youth, 8 adults (and 
Hugh and Pip). It was hot, but our youth (and adults) rocked.  We accomplished more in 2 hours than 
what they thought we would get done all week. Talk about FOCUS.  ²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƻƴ aǎΦ WŜǎǎŜΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ 
the entire week and invited her to hang out with us as well as join us for lunch and snacks.  It was fun as 
the youth and adults took turns hanging out with Ms. Jesse and listening to her stories.. Very cool!  We 
were ready to go home when the time came, but also hated to leave. (Ms. Jesse adopted us all.)  In the 
evenings we had discussions and worship with 2 other groups also participating in mission through 
RHINO. One evening we had a prayer tour of New Orleans and also got to visit and work at Okra Abbey, 
which is a 1001 PCUSA New Worshiping Community, which has a garden which locals in need can get 
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ŦǊŜǎƘ ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎΣ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΩǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀ ƳŜŀƭ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ Ŏŀƴ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ όŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ƎǊƻǿƴ ƛƴ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 
over time.) 
 
In July, the Middle School youth, along several adults, attended Middle School Montreat where the 
theme was Hope is Happening.  
 
This fall, Sunday evenings have changed with At-The-Table. The church family can eat together, with the 
youth having the option to each as a youth group. We have sessions some weeks with Sr. High and 
aƛŘŘƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǇƭƛǘ ƛƴǘƻ ŀƎŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǿŜŜƪǎ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ 
 
I cannot thank the Youth Advisors enough for their dedication of being there for the Youth.  (This is from 
5pm ς 8pm Sunday evenings, not including any additional time they put in for planning / coordinating 
whatever the program might be. Or 5:00 to 7:30 Fall of 2017) 
 
2017 Advisors: Emily Butler, Brad Clark, Darlene Guenther, Jonathan Jones, John Sprague, Aly Wilson, 
Glenn Willman, MJ Hayman 
 
Plans for 2018 
 
Plans include continuing to learn more about the bible, serving our communities, and of course FUN!     
And LOTS of fundraisers to help pay for our trips. 
 
The Youth Council is made up of a representation of grades 6 ς 12, plus several advisors and other adults 
who meet monthly for the planning and oversight of the annual calendar of events. 
 
Spring 2017 Youth Council:  Madeline Deye, David Holtzclaw, Annie Lee, Anna Claire West, Davis West, 
Taylor White, Audrey Willman, Channing Williams, Sophie Woodrum 
Adults: MJ Hayman ς Moderator, Brad Clark, Paul Cameron, Glenn Willman. 
Fall 2017: Entire Youth Group involved in the planning 
 
hƘΣ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŦƛƎǳǊŜŘ ƻǳǘ ς our youth are incredible and make me hopeful for the future!  
 
Respectfully, 
MJ Hayman ς Moderator of Youth Council 
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Report of the Adult Education Committee 
 
Members: Valerie Pence, Linda Crutchfield, Karen Ginn, and Marc Zumhagen. Staff: Louisa Umphres. 
 
The Adult Education Committee provides learning opportunities for members of Lakeside. On Sunday 
mornings, the following classes for adults were offered in 2017. 
  
Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΣ /ƘǊƛǎ ¢ƻǊǊŜȅ ƭŜŘ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƻƴ άIƻǿ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ /ŀƳŜ ǘƻ .ŜΣέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ history of the 
Bible aǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƛǘ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƻƴ ά{ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘǎΣέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ .ŀǇǘƛǎƳ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ wŜŦƻǊƳŜŘ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴΦ 
 
During Lent, Chris led a class on racism, focusing on two books, Tears We Cannot Stop and Waking up 
White.  For two weeks, Stephanie Nash also led classes exploring the Faure Requiem and a Bach Cantata 
131.  There were also two classes led by Craig Lescaro, describing the One Fund Plan that was being 
undertaken by the church. 
 
After Easter, Chris led a class on I Corinthians, describing some of the issues in the early church. 
 
In the Fall, there were several different venues for adult education. On Sunday mornings there were two 
ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎǎΥ  ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƻƴ ά²ƻƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ wŜƭƛƎƛƻƴέΣ ƭŜŘ ōȅ [ƻǳƛǎŀ ¦ƳǇƘǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƻƴ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ 
congregations led by Bill Love. During At the Table evenings, Steve Thrasher led a discussion group, 
ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ YǊƛǎǘŀ ¢ƛǇǇŜǘǘΩǎ ōƻƻƪΣ 9ƛƴǎǘŜƛƴΩǎ DƻŘΣ and Karen Ginn and others led a class on Animate, which 
correlated with a study that the youth were doing. In addition, there were two Food for Thought 
programs on At the Table evenings, including a presentation by John Deye and Tom Hanser on their 
mission trip to Nicaragua, and another by Timothy Waithaka, chaplain for Hospice of Cincinnati, who 

talked about his experiences with refugees.   
 
In Advent, Stephanie Nash, Bill Love, and Louisa Umphres led 
a three-week series based on the Lessons and Carols Service, 
which is presented each year at Lakeside. 

¢ƘŜ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ŀƴ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴŀƭ ά{ŀŎǊŜŘ {ǇŀŎŜǎέ 
series, which focuses on field trips to places in our region that 
can enhance our understanding of our own and other faith 
traditions. In February, a group from Lakeside attended a 
Saturday morning gathering at the Northern Kentucky Islamic 
Centered and enjoyed wonderful food and hospitality there.  
In April, several from Lakeside attended an organ recital at 
the Plum Street Temple and learned about the founding and 
history of that historic and beautiful Jewish worship space. 

The Adult Education Committee looks forward to providing 
continuing and new opportunities to the members of 
Lakeside in 2018. We welcome ideas, suggestions, and feed-
back from all in the congregation. 
 
Submitted by Valerie Pence,  
for the Adult Education Committee 
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Report of the Fellowship & Evangelism Committee 
 
The membership of the committee at the beginning of 2017 included Rev Chris Torrey, LaCretia Myser, 
Kim Simpson, Melissa Rice, Joy Teremi, Robin Woodrum, Kim Houseman, Jodie Trester, Marilyn 
Maxwell, David Stuenkel, and Rene Howard. 
 
Several members of this committee were highly involved with the Kitchen Project that was successfully 
completed in time to for the meeting of the Presbytery in May. The Food for Thought Team headed by 
Joy Teremi opened the new kitchen by providing a delicious meal to the estimated total of 200 in 
attendance. 
 
Committee members were also involved with the selection of equipment, dinner ware and utensils. In 
addition, training for the new equipment was developed and several training sessions were held with 
members of the congregation. 
 
Sterling Pratt continues to wear the Editor-in-Chief hat for Lakeside Life. Due to budget constraints, we 
started printing the issues in-house with excellent results. Starting in April of 2018, Lakeside will be 
published every other month. 
 
Mark and Robin Woodrum hosted Family Camp May 27 and 28. The event was held at Camp Kern. 35 
members camped for the weekend with a nice gathering participating in Vespers Saturday. Everyone 
had a great time and the cohosts for this event in in 2018 will be Darlene & David Guenther and Jim & 
Kristy Lohre. Special thanks to Mark and Robin for all of their hard work in organizing this outing for the 
last several years. 
 
Fellowship Dinners were held March. In order to encourage more participation, Joy Teremi suggested 
that hosts be selected from the congregation first. We allowed the hosts to choose different dates and 
times within a two week period to hopefully fit into participants busy schedules. We advertised the 
event several weeks before the event in the bulletin and during Coffee hour. The strategy paid off by 
increasing participation dramatically.  
 
Coffee Hour after church on Sunday is also under our committee. Committees within the church are 
charged with providing snacks for the congregation two times per year. The Coffer Hour Checklist was 
modified to reflect changes due to the new kitchen and distributed to elders. This checklist will be 
mailed with the "reminder" from the church office to the Coffee hour leaders. The 2018 schedule is 
posted on the bulletin board and is available to the church's website. 
 
The change in session members in August resulted in a new committee make up in September. The 
members included LaCretia Myser, Kim Simpson, Melissa Rice, Joy Teremi, Robin Woodrum, Kim 
Houseman, Jodie Trester, Marilyn Maxwell, Pepper Peale, Rev Bill Love, and co moderators Paul 
Cameron and Tom Feronti. 
 
The committee, due to Pastor Bill's suggestion, after several rewrites developed our Mission Statement 
which is: 
 
The Fellowship and Evangelism Committee provides intentional and varied opportunities to welcome 
and include our members and neighbors, fully expressing the gospel of hospitality to all. 
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The committee has spent the last several meetings of the year discussing processes and procedures on 
contacting visitors, reaching out to potential new members, welcoming new members, and reviewing 
means to increase attendance. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Tom Feronti 
 
 
  


































